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The 2009 Ameraucana Life Time Achievement award went to  
Jeanne Trent, of Central Lake, Michigan.  She is laid-off from work  
and couldn’t make it to the show.  Jeanne joined the ABC back in 
1983.  She has not only been a breeder and exhibitor, but also our  
club Secretary and Treasurer.  Congratulations Jeanne! 
 

Another ABC National meet is history.  
We enjoyed fantastic weather, fellowship  
with great friends and checking out a  
couple hundred of the best breed of  
chickens at the show…A-m-e-r-a-u-c-a-n-a.  That is the way it is 
spelled in the APA Standard, but not on one coop card at the show!  
I understand the time many donate to put on a show and appreciate 
it.  Mistakes happen.  But, Americana, Americauna and Americand 
are not breeds of chickens.  ‘Nuff said. 

 
Back in the old days, before internet, getting a quarterly club bulletin was the main connection a 
member had to a club like this one.  Now days we can keep up-to-date with club news, 24/7, via 
the ABC Forum.  Your dues pay for our ABC website and forum for all to see and benefit from.  
We want to continue to promote Ameraucanas and our club thru these means, but the Board of 
Directors has decided to limit membership on the ABC Forum to club members.  This gives 
added value to your membership.  Starting in 2010 ABC members will have full access to the 
ABC Forum while non-members will only be allowed to read the posts.  This change only 
affects the forum, not the website (Ameraucana.org).  The two are linked together and you can 
go from one to the other easily by clicking on the ABC logo on the pages. 
 
There are several generic poultry forums that are great for most areas related to poultry in 
general, like incubating, health, housing, exhibiting, etc.  When it comes down to the real nitty 
gritty regarding specifics about any breed I would invite fanciers to go to the breed club forums 
for specific questions about specific breeds.  In our case that would be our ABC Forum.  I often 
receive emails asking questions about Ameraucana.  I try to be diplomatic about it and ask that 
they post their questions on the forum.  There they will get the most input from the most 
experienced breeders and exhibitors.  If you see a topic on another forum about Ameraucanas 
feel free to post a link to it on our forum so our members are aware of it and can contribute to 
the discussion.  Also, if the other forum allows I would suggest you post a comment and invite 
them to join the ABC, so they can have full access to our forum and the knowledge and 
experience that comes with it.  If not a personal email will do the trick. 
 
Merry Christmas & Happy New Year! 
 

President’s Report, John Blehm 
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Hello from the Midwest! I would like to Thank Harold, Michael, and the Ohio Poultry Breeders 
Association for putting together a great National show for the Ameraucanas. I would also like to 
thank all the families and individuals who donated cash for the prizes and those who donated 
their time. It was great to see old friends and meet new ones.  
 
The weather is getting colder and no snow on the ground yet, the temps have been relatively 
nice for this time of the year and I am waiting for the barn to freeze a couple of times before I 
keep the doors closed and turn on the heat for the winter. After the National show I got home 
and started to put my breeding pens together and can not wait to start the incubator and get 
some chicks hatched for the first of the year.  
 
I would like to wish every one a wonderful holiday season. 
 

North Central District, Jerry De Smidt, Director 

 

South Central District, Paul Smith, Director 
Greetings from the South-Central District! 
  
The show season is almost over for the winter season.  We have let most of it pass us by this 
year.  We only kept a very few of the early hatched chicks last spring so we didn't have much to 
show.  We are planning on offering day olds again in the spring of 2010, but will definitely keep 
some to show as we are planning on going to the 2010 national. 
 
2011 will be the South-Central District's turn to host the national meet again.  I've tried to get 
shows to bid for our national, but none have.  Presently, I'm considering going back to Sedalia, 
MO.  It's a totally different poultry club from the one that hosted our national in 2005.  
Unfortunately the Southern Missouri Club disbanded according to the Poultry Press.  There are 
excellent facilities at the Sedalia, Missouri fairgrounds.  I have also kept in mind to be as far 
East and North as possible to accommodate our Northern ABC membership.  If anyone has 
some suggestions for our national-I would appreciate receiving them. 
 
Let’s enjoy our Ameraucana! Merry Christmas and Happy New Year! Jesus is the reason for the 
season! 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Western District, Connie “Jean” Ribbeck, Director 

 
Another season has come and gone.  Now is the time to thin the flocks just a little more to only 
the best to winter over.  This is a good time to review the article written by Don Cable on the 
Marginal Bird, last printed in the 2008 fall issue. 

Several meets for the Western District have been placed with our Secretary.  If anyone would 
like to place a meet that is not listed, please contact either one of us to get it placed.  I would 
love to see more meets in different States within the District. 

The ABC National is over now and I was thrilled to be able to attend.  Congratulations to all the 
winners.   I thoroughly enjoyed meeting everyone that was there.  The day seemed to fly by; 
club duties had me busy most of the day.  I staffed the Club table, judged eggs with Michael, 
attended the yearly meeting and took pictures of all the Best Variety and Reserve Variety large 
fowl.  I was also appointed to a committee and it was all over before I knew it. 

Happy Holidays and May all your eggs be blue! 
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Large Fowl 

Ameraucana 
Blues, Blacks and Splashes 

from our show quality  

flock.  

 

Hatching eggs, chicks and 

breeding stock. NPIP flock. 

 

Email us or see our website 

for more information 

 
Lisa and Gary Cree 

Seabeck, Washington 
creefarm@peoplepc.com 
creefarm.fateback.com 

 
 

 

Southeast District, Barbara Campbell, Director 
 Our district meet is now behind us and I’m looking forward to planning for the National meet 
next October.  The 2010 national will be my first as a director responsible for "getting it all 
together" and I will appreciate any suggestions and help form those more experienced at these 
things. 
 
I enjoyed meeting and chatting fellow members Craig McDonald and Dennis Robinson at the 
district meet and applaud the Bluegrass Poultry Club for putting on a great show and for going 
the extra mile in giving beautiful ribbons and breed specific plates for awards. 
 
I’m pleased to say that a wheaten pullet from Randy and Anthony Garner breeding that I 
hatched and raised, took Champion AOSB! The competition wasn't huge but she did win over a 
couple of other breeds, with a black Sumatra pullet (?) taking Reserve AOSB.   
 
I got a late start with my hatching last year with the first chicks coming in late April.  The pullets 
looked pretty good for the show but the cockerels weren’t quite finished out.  I plan to get lights 
on the breeders by mid December and hopefully have chicks on the ground late February – 
early March. 
 
Wishing a wonderful holiday season to all! 

 

Northeast District, Harold Knapp, Director 
The ABC national meet at Columbus, Ohio, was a tremendous success, With 118 large fowl, 
and 133 bantams. There were a few empty cages, but I didn’t take a bird count. Neil didn’t want 
me to mention the weather, but he will have skip that part or let Donna Read this article.  
I do not remember such bright, warm days in the middle of November. We all enjoyed it, 
and it will not last much longer! 
 
I didn’t think I could have this much fun legally. I met many members, a great bunch. 
I was not sure what to do for a national meet, or how things would turn out. 
I tell people that worrying is like a rocking chair, it gives you something to do without getting 
anywhere, and I should take my own advice. Michael Muenks was everywhere making things 
go smooth, and I had so much help at the club table, all I had to do, was stand around and look 
cute, well I tried. 
 
We did a silent auction, and raised a little money to help the 2010 national hosted by the 
southeast district. Lets all try to support Barbara and the southeast district, and have another 
great show next year. 
 
Thank you to all of the ladies & gents that attended, you are a great group. 
  

Ameraucana Meet Placement 

Thanks to everyone who requested meets for the spring and summer for this issue of the 
bulletin. I have found over the last year that if we expect a meet to be in a club’s show catalog 
we need to get them placed with the show club about six months in advance! I realize it is hard 
to think that far in advance, but we need to. Keep showing those Ameraucana! 
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Larry Clionsky 
Ameraucana 

Black, Blue, Blue, Wheaten, 
Wheaten,  

White and Buff 
Large Fowl Ameraucana 

 

Hatching Eggs and  
Day-Old Chicks 

 
Larry Clionsky 

9 Zion Church Rd  
Grantville, PA 17028-9651 

(717)469-7509 
Lclionsky@yahoo.com 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 

  

Pips & Peeps 
Large Fowl Ameraucana 

 
Black, Blue, Blue Wheaten,  

Buff, Splash, Wheaten & White 

Chicks available April thru 

September. 

Hatching eggs available year round  

and started birds in the Fall. 

NPIP 

 
 
 

Jean Ribbeck 

PO Box 461 

Newman Lake, WA 99025 

509-226-3833 

rribbeck@sprynet.com 

home.sprynet.com/~rribbeck/ 

 
 

Treasurer’s Report 

 

         
 
ABC Checking Account, Central Trust Bank, Jefferson City, MO 
 
Opening Balance January 1, 2009 $ 852.47 

Income – January Dues, Directories, Donations, etc 328.00 

Income – February Dues, Directories, Donations, etc 527.00 

Income – March Dues, Directories, Donations, etc 307.50 

Income – April Dues, Directories, Donations, etc 147.00 

Income – May Dues, Directories, Donations, etc 0.00 

Income – June Dues, Directories, Donations, etc 92.00 

Income – July Dues, Directories, Donations, etc 0.00 

Income – August Dues, Directories, Donations, etc 0.00 

Income – September Dues, Directories, Donations, etc 0.00 

Income – October Dues, Directories, Donations, etc 388.00 

Income – November Dues, Directories, Donations, etc 0.00 

Income – December Dues, Club Items, Donations, etc 0.00 

Income Subtotal (opening balance + months) $ 2641.97 

  

Expense - Postage 502.22 

Expense – Office Supplies  187.77 

Expense – Other: Memorials 0.00 

Expense – Memberships, Advertisements 148.40 

Expense – Bank Charges (return item fees) 144.50 

Expense – National Meet Awards/Awards 442.82 

Expense - Refunds 23.00 

Expense Subtotal $ 1448.71 

  

Ending Balance as of October 31, 2009 $ 1193.26 

  

PayPal Account November 11, 2009 $ 395.00 

  

Total  $ 1588.26 

 
Respectfully Submitted, Michael J. Muenks, Secretary/Treasurer 

 
2009 National Meet Donations 
  
$150.00 – Ohio National 
$275.00 – Members for Open Show 
Patty and Jeff Pickard took care of all the Junior Show Awards 

From Under the Black Locust, Michael Muenks 

 My head is still spinning from the 2009 National Meet in Columbus, Ohio.  We made good time 
getting to the meet and returning home. I didn’t even have any opportunities to go deer hunting 
with the van, which was a blessing!  
 
I was really pleased to meet and visit with the members at the meet. We had three long 
distance members at the meet this year; Robert Rennolet from South Dakota, Kim Bebb from 
Arizona, and our Western District Director, Jean Ribbeck from Washington. I hadn’t visited with 
Robert since the 2006 National Meet in Frankenmuth, MI and I really enjoyed our time Saturday 
night at the club dinner. Kim is really interested in wheaten and blue wheaten large fowl. We 
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Club Notes 

 
The deadline to submit articles, 
ads, reports, meet requests, etc. 
for the next bulletin is February 
15, 2010 and need to be sent to 
the club secretary. 
 
Bulletin advertisements are free 
to all members! 
 

We now take PayPal! 
 

To send payments use 
purchases@ameraucana.org 

 
 

Club Merchandise 
 
1982 Club Handbook - $5 
2005 Club Handbook - $5 
 
ABC 4” Patch 1 for $3 or 2 for 
$5.50. 
 

 
 
Bulletins 1979-1984 - $30 
Bulletins 1985-1993 - $35 
 
Breeders Directory - $2 
 
Egg Shell Reference Chart 
 1 for $3 or 2 for $5 

 
 
Make Checks Payable to the 
Ameraucana Breeders Club and 
send to the club secretary. 

 

had a nice visit and I hope to see her at future meets. I could tell she was disappointed that 
there were not more Ameraucana available for purchase, but I hope she made some good 
contacts and was able to get some leads on some additional sources of stock. Kim has 
requested a meet in Arizona, so hopefully an expanded Ameraucana presence will develop 
Arizona. Jean was a great help when we judged the egg contest and it was fun to joke around 
in person with. This was the first time we has seen each other in person since the 2007 
National Meet in Great Falls, Montana and it was a lot of fun. I cannot describe fully in words 
what a great group of people we have in the club and I will not try to share all the 
conversations I was able to have with other club members other than to say, thank you to all 
the members who were able to attend the 2009 National Meet and to publicly state that you 
are a great group of people. 
 
Based on the emails I am getting and the interest level at the National Meet, I suspect that 
spring 2010 is going to be a repeat of the last several springs when it comes to demand for 
Ameraucana. Be prepared for a lot of interest and many calls/emails asking if you have 
anything available. I have already received emails inquiring about Ameraucana for next 
summer. This demand leads me to my final thoughts for this ABC Bulletin entry: egg shell 
color testing. 
 
One of the most frequent calls/emails I receive is from people seeking Ameraucana that lay a 
sky blue/blue egg. We have all probably dealt with the task of explaining that a robin blue egg 
simply may not be possible, but the people I am hearing from are simply  disappointed that the 
Ameraucana they have a green shaded egg shell or in most cases an olive shaded egg shell 
color. Using the color chart as a reference point the egg shell color is in the D8 range in most 
cases. The people I hear from are almost always looking for large fowl Ameraucana. I also find 
that most people do not pay attention to the egg shell color genetics of their cocks and 
cockerels. The uninitiated are usually stunned when I bring up the point that the male provides 
half the genetic material for the offspring and that egg shell color is a part of that genetic 
contribution. By now you are probably wondering where I am going with all of this since I have 
basically stated the oblivious in regards to egg shell genetics! In past issues I have continued 
to raise the point that we need to pay attention to egg shell color and work to improve it. I 
believe that a lot of improvements have been made in the last few years in egg shell color 
using simple strategies. I would like to suggest we begin to genetic test our male birds for 
brown egg shell color genes. A simple strategy can be used to determine the consideration of 
brown egg shell color genes . . . cross to a white egg layer. Since blue dominates white 
completely, if one were to keep a few white egg production layer hens around, every cock  and 
cockerel with potential as a Ameraucana flock sire should be tested for brown egg shell color 
genes so that male Ameraucana that may potentially harm efforts in egg shell color 
improvement is caught and removed from the breeding pen. Production crossed birds mature 
quickly, so the visual proof will be known relatively quickly. I personally believe there is a 
market waiting for proven Ameraucana pullets, hens, and cocks. Will they cost more? They 
should! Based on the calls/emails I receive, I believe it may be worth your time to consider 
producing and selling proven birds as more suburban and urban people begin to look for a few 
hens to keep for eggs. I actually saw this at the National Meet in action. Price wasn’t the issue 
for most people interested in Ameraucana; egg shell color was the main selling factor for 
people looking for Ameraucana hens and pullets. 
 
I hope the early winter hatching season is a success for all of you! 
 

From Under the Black Locust, Continued 
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AMERAUCANA 
CHICKS 

Bantams: lavender, silver, 
black, wheaten & brown red. 

 
Large Fowl: lavender, buff, 

black, wheaten & silver. 
 

Go to ChickHatchery.com 
Or send a #10 SASE to: 

John W Blehm 
4599 Lange Road 

Birch Run MI  48415-8137 
for an Order Form. 

 
Don’t be disappointed, 
Order now for limited 

hatches in April and May. 
 
 

 

 
Barbara Campbell’s AOSB 
wheaten pullet at the South 

East District Meet 
 

 

 

Silver Bantam 
Ameraucana 

Cockerels 

Contact 

Neil Townsend 

(814)425-3313 

loudandproudpoultry@yahoo.com 

I had a difficult time settling on a Blast from the Past for this bulletin until I discovered this gem 
from the Spring 1983 Bulletin, written by  Honorary Vice-President’s Don Cable. Enjoy! 
 
It has long been established that light is the factor which triggers laying and approximately 
fourteen hours of light seems to be optimal amount necessary for egg production in chickens. 
Moreover, light is necessary also for sperm production, therefore unless your males are 
receiving sufficient light, they may be “shooting blanks” until such light is available. The use of 
artificial light will enable you to stimulate egg production in order to get early chicks hatched or 
even produce them in the “off season” of fall and winter, but each of us must decide which 
method best suits our needs.  
 
My own needs seem to be more than met by the use of natural light and over the years I have 
come to rely more and more upon a seasonal approach in breeding bantams. My bantams do 
not generally come into lay in any great numbers until about the time the almond trees come 
into blossom here in the Sacramento Valley, whish is usually about mid-February, so that I 
seldom have more than a handful of chicks hatched until mid-March, which is early enough for 
me. The vast majority of my chicks are hatched during the months of April and May, which 
naturally coincides with the lengthening hours of daylight and my hatching season nearly always 
ends in early June, when the hot, dry, summer days begin to take their toll on egg production.  
 
Most of us who exhibit our bantams in the fall or winter shows would like to have our birds in 
peak condition at this time, which is at or near the point of lay, when pullets are in full “bloom” 
and are seldom, if ever in better feather and fettle. While there is a decided advantage in getting 
large birds out early which require a greater amount of time to develop and finish, bantams are 
more often quite another thing. Unless you desire to hatch from two generations each year, 
there is seldom any great advantage to getting large numbers of early hatched bantams out if 
there are to be shown as cockerels and pullet, but then each person must decide for himself. 
Since every pullet chick has all of the egg cells in her tiny body the day she is hatched that she 
will ever lay, I feel no compulsion to hurry the process by the use of artificial light since old Sol 
does it best anyway.  
 
The amount of natural light we receive depends of course upon the tilt of the earth on its axis as 
we move around the sun and our relative position of latitude. Local conditions will vary of 
course, as will weather patterns, but generally speaking, we get just about as much natural light 
here in Northern California in any given month as does New Jersey, Ohio, Illinois, and 
Colorado. People often confuse the amount of light with temperature and climate and while the 
latter will certainly affect the number of bright, sunny days, the total amount of LIGHT, will 
probably not vary a great deal along a certain degree of North Latitude. 
 
Forty-five degrees of North latitude for instance, can be imagined if we were to tack a rather 
limp clothesline coast to coast, from Bangor, Maine to Salem, Oregon. Such a line would sag, to 
accommodate the curvature of the earth and would pass near or through the states of New 
York, Wisconsin, and Wyoming. A second line, forty degrees North latitude, would stretch from 
mid-New Jersey to Northern California as described in the paragraph above. Another line, thirty-
five degrees North latitude, would begin in mid-North Carolina and end in Southern California, 
skirting Southern Tennessee and slicing through the panhandle of Texas as it dangles across 
the nation. By orienting yourself to the nearest of these three degrees of latitude, you can then 
determine the approximate hours of daylight in your area of the country from this table: 
 

Blast from the Past . . . Natural Light, Don Cable 
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Jenson Pierson’s Buff LF 
cockerel from the Junior 

Show 
 
 

 
Jim Fegan’s Silver bantam 

cockerel from the Open Show 
 
 

 
Jim Fegan’s Silver bantam 
pullet from the Open Show 

 
 

 
Michael Gilbert’s Wheaten 

bantam pullet from the Open 
Show 

 

Hours of Daylight 

 
45° North 
Latitude 

40° North 
Latitude 

35° North 
Latitude 

February 10:36 10:41 10:56 
March 11:53 11:54 11:57 

April  13:29 13:15 13:04 
May 14:51 14:23 13:59 
June 15:35 15:00 14:30 

 
As you can determine from the table above, fanciers in Tennessee and others along the 
thirty-five degrees of North latitude are getting about a half hour more daylight than those 
up in Wisconsin in February, but as the moths roll by, Wisconsin soon catches up and by 
June, has more than an hour more of daylight than their Tennessee colleagues. For a more 
precise account of your latitude consult any good map.  
 
The table above has meaning of course, only in a general way and I find that as I get older 
precise times and dates become meaningless in breeding bantams. They are in tune with 
the seasons and they are ready to lay when they are ready to lay. It is we who are so often 
out of sync, and it is not matter of great importance if my bantams begin to lay in February 
or March in earnest, or if they take a prolonged holiday in June, natural light is all the 
stimulus they need, and if I am doing my job properly and they are getting the care and 
attention the deserve, let nature take its course. 

Blast from the Past . . . Natural Light, continued 

 

2010 Membership Renewal 

 It is hard to believe, but it is that time again . . . time to renew memberships to the 
Ameraucana Breeders Club. About half of the membership is renewed for 2010 at this 
time. If you have not renewed your membership yet a brightly colored membership 
renewal form is included with this bulletin. The membership renewal form looks much like 
it has in the past. Please note the addition of a space for your ABC forum username. If 
you are a member of the ABC forum please include your username on your membership 
renewal and I will forward one file to our forum administrator Susie Winder. For those 
members who have already renewed their membership I have included a reminder notice 
regarding the forum and your username. 
 
Over the last couple of years I have had requests for a membership roster. On the 
following pages you will find the current membership for the Ameraucana Breeders Club. 
This information is provided to allow for members to better network on the local level and 
to coordinate meetings and meets at local shows. Please respect members’ privacy and 
do not share the roster information without the express permission of the individual 
member. The roster is arranged by district, state, and last name. 
 
Members who are interested in selling Ameraucana are listed in the Breeders Directory 
which is a different publication. 
 
I apologize for the small print! 
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North Central 
District 

       

Alnice Nichols 
and Nancy 

Dean 9469 210th Ave Ackworth IA 50001 (515)-961-3028 coyotecornerqh1@aol.com 

Gordon Sherwood 3139 170th Street Fort Madison IA 52627-
9758 

(319)528-6185 gokasher@Liso.com 

Jerry Segler                                           775 State Rt 29 Sparland IL 61565-
9805 

(309)469-4941 janniewannie1952@yahoo.com 

Lori Waters 29W015 Bode Road Elgin IL 60120 630.213.9735 Baysidek9@aol.com 

Curtis Beck 3699 W. CR 100 Greencastle IN 46135 (765)720-2159 
or (765)653-
8701 

cbeck19@hotmail.com 

John & Anne Foley 7777 E State Road 45 Unionville IN 47468 (812)336-0026 afoley3828@sbcglobal.net 

Andrew Garland 39 Garland Road Vevay IN 47043 812.427.3411 rgarland@seidata.com 

Wayne Gritter                            7548 W Ivy Ln New Palestine IN 46163 (317)861- 5503 wjgritter@aol.com 

Megan Mayall 7167 South County Road 445 
West 

Greencastle IN 46135-
8637 

765.6728198 Heavenlysprings@ccrtc.com 

Heather Perkins 1543 West County Road 200 
North 

Greencastle IN 46135 765.721.1572 heavenlyspringsfarm@bpl.coop 

Ashley Schonfeld 6857 N London Fairland IN 46126 (317)835-2095  

John W. Blehm 4499 Lange Birch Run MI 48415 (989)777-1234  
(989)598-5555 

john@chickhatchery.com 

James Fegan 278 County Road CNA Champion MI 49814 906-486-9464 lorpman@aol.com 

Jill MacNaughton 12967 North Cochran Road Grand Ledge MI 48837 517.627.4327 jilllemac@aol.com 

Kate Sparks 14264 Lewis Road Clio MI 48420 (810)686-5111 BraveheartFarms@aol.com 

Rick  Straight 3870 North Lapeer Road Lapeer  MI 48446 (810)664-8422 BlueDude9009@aol.com 

Jeanne Trent 8695 Sunset Hill Rd Central Lake MI 49622 (231)544-8136   

Diana Kuklinski PO Box 174 Bemidji MN 56619 218.760.1557 cdrdmk50@hotmail.com 

Daniel Pasche Family 32736 180th Street Starbuck MN 56381 (320)239-4562 dlpasche@juno.com 

JM Resberg PO Box 7335 Duluth MN 55807 (517)399-0265  

Duane Urch 2142 47 Ave Owatonna MN 55060-
1071 

(507)451-6782 dpurch@netzero.net  

Robert  Rennolet 28223 432 Ave Menno SD 57045 (605)387-2809 rennolet@gwtc.net  

Jerry De Smidt                                                        N912 Hill  Pulaski WI 54162 (920)833-9772 jwoodhaven@aol.com  

Michael Gilbert W5171 Baker Rd Holmen WI 54636 (608)857-3386  ameraucana@redstagacres.com  

Wayne Meredith                        W312 S5626 Dable Road Mukwonago WI 53149-
9774 

(262)968-3547  WMere40762@aol.com  

Ron Nelson East 3073 Wesley Road Ogdensburg WI 54962   

Anne Proctor 3960 County Road HO Junction City WI 54443 (715)457-6748 Anne@TheProctors.com 

Jordan Simon 7624 Caldwell Road Mukwonago WI 53149 (262)662-2398 simonsgarden@tds.net 

Jeffrey Sonsalla W24453 Benrud Road Galesville WI 54630 608.539.3202  

 Stallman's Poultry in 
the Pines 

N4955 Hwy H Elk Mound WI 54739 (715)879-4668  

Robert Walchak Family                                  N8698 County TT Holmen WI 54636  boxcarwally@msn.com  

North East 
District 

       

Wanda Jacques-Gill 181 Madison Road Durham CT 06422-
2910 

860.349.9716 wjacquesgill@yahoo.com 

Suzan Touchette/Windy 
Island Peeps 

63 Soap Street Dayville CT 06241 508.245.5415 windyislandpeeps@aol.com 

Doug & Cindy Dillingham 27 Maybrook Road Holland MA 01521 (413)297-1023 ChicksandKeets@yahoo.com 

Bob Lyons 144 Carver Street Springfield MA 01108-
2786 

413.746.2074 sixpackbob@msn.com 

Henry Cammack 605 Meadow Ridge Road Towson MD 21204 410.916.7780 henry.cammack@yahoo.com 

Kent Ozkum & 
William 

Morrow 10720 Dern Road Emmitsburg MD 21727 (301)447-3611 will@whitmorefarm.com 

2009 ABC Membership Roster 
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Daryl Whiting 3 Stone Wall Drive New Gloucester ME 04260 207.926.3712 feistyoldhen2@yahoo.com 

Zuzan Ehrhardt 94 King George Road Warren NJ 07059 (732)356-7770 zuzan94@verizon.net 

Tom Kernan/Bruised Acre 
Birds 

142 Main Street PO Box 43 Heislerville NJ 08324 856.785.0678  

Janet H. Little 284 Warbasse Jct. Rd. Lafayette NJ 7846 (973)383-8216 littlheidafarm @embarqmail.com 

Donald Schnoor 2180 Jacksonv-Jobstown Rd Jobstown NJ 08041 609-271-4597 donaldschnoor@gmail.com 

Harold E. Knapp 5299 Jerico Rd East Bethany NY 14054 (585)343-0408 knapp@2ki.net 

Mary Wase 29 North Vernon Street Athens NY 12015 518.945.1527 guilmarfarm@earthlink.net 

Kathy Gratsch 6003 Murray Cincinnati OH 45227 (513)271-3491 chickenqueenkg@yahoo.com  

Lee Hisey PO Box 143 Grafton OH 44044  LeeHisey@gmail.com 

Janis Orndorf 11741 Sycamore Road Mt. Vernon OH 43050 (740)397-3069  

Jeff and Patty Pickard Family 10559 Lincoln Way E Orrville OH 44667 (330)765-4000 Faithvalleywaterfowl@yahoo.com 

Jensen Pierson 1004 W. State Route 350 Wilmington OH 45177 937.382.5258 Japsongbird@gmail.com 

Rob Sando 2116 State Route 121 N New Madison OH 45346   

Carl "Eli" Shepherd 2671 Mack Road Fairfield OH 45014-
5126 

(513)829-3787  

Susan Bachmann 1302 Ironstone Drive Boyertown PA 19512 (610)473-7772 teb700@aol.com 

Larry Clionsky 9 Zion Church Rd. Grantville PA 17028-
9651 

(717)469-7509 lclionsky@yahoo.com  

Jack, Janet, 
Johanna 

Kiska 26 Hill Street Ashley PA 18706 (570)824-3801 kiskaphoto@yahoo.com 

William Kitsch 1185 Alleghenyville Road Mohnton PA 19540 610.796.8985 kitsch6@hotmail.com 

Fred Lochner 621 Perry Highway Harmony PA 16037 724.452.8423  

Mark Manning 4382 Old Stage Road McClure PA 17841 717.571.5772 borncountry69@yahoo.com 

Robert Martell 13 Asbury Mar West Meadville PA 16335 814.720.7073 flyinhighfarm@yahoo.com 

John Minnick 725 McCutcheon Road Harrison Valley PA 16927-
9477 

(814)339-5767 JTMinnick@verizon.net 

Debbie Mock 3153 Fawn Lane Portersville PA 16051 ` Debbiea984@aol.com 

Sarah Nafziger 5138 Diehl Road Mohnton PA 19540 (610)855-8189  

Valerie Poirier 29 Deer Lane Holtwood PA 17532 717.284.2980 vicpoirier@epie.net 

Harold Shaffer 192 Hillside Lane New Ringgold PA 17960-
9674 

(570)386-3709 krissis@ptd.net  

Sara Stufflet 1019 Route 143 Lehnartsville PA 19534 484.599.0423 coverdbridgepoultry@hotmail.com 

Neil & Donna Townsend 22769 Stein Hill Cochranton PA 16314-
5357 

(814)425-3313 loudandproudpoultry@yahoo.com 

Ann Horsman/Birch Run 
Farm 

609 Herring Brook Road Montpelier VT 05602 802.223.1236 redtoads@yahoo.com 

Donna Martin 416 Irish Settlement Road Underhill VT 05489 802.899.2104 Settlementfarm@aol.com 

South Central 
District 

       

Michael and 
Julie 

Gabbard 18213 Alpine Road West Fork AR 72774 479.761.2906 JKGabbard@yahoo.com 

Rose  Konold 15620 Black Oak Quarry Fayetteville AR 72701 (479)422-6000 rose@masoncreekfarm.com 

April Shaw 3161 Big Oak Road Harrison  AR 72601 870.480.6383 ccswa.april@sbcglobal.net 

Greg Slayton 4488 Hwy 34 W Paragould AR 72450 (870)761-5866 gws5866@hotmail.com 

Evan and 
Heather  

Walden 161 Madision 3500 Witter AR 72776 479.677.2127 waldensland@live.com 

Susan Wheatley 13535 New Providence Road Milton GA 30004-
3412 

  

Tim Byrd, Jr. 1405 85th Street Uniontown KS 66779 620.756.4459 bigbyrd24@hotmail.com 

Levi Huffman                  1830 S 49th Place Kansas City KS 66106-
2320 

(913)287-1619  

Ken  Olsen 6500 Mill Cove Drive Manhattan KS 66503-
9023 

(785)539-5906 angora@flinthills.com 

Mechelle Guidry 260 Squirrel Run Morse LA 70559 (337)783-4394 Mechel13@aol.com 

Mike Burnette PO Box 87 Oldfield MO 65720 417.634.3228 hmburnette@netzero.net 
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Paula Cosentino 30703 E US 50 Hwy Lee's Summit MO 64086 816.697.3597 pscoz@aol.com 

Pam Hamilton 121 Danielle Court Troy MO 63379 636.528.0592 paige63@aol.com 

Michael Muenks 33878 Hwy 87 California MO 65018-
3911   

(573)796-3999 Michael@bantamhill.com 

Mary Lou Phelps                                3997 N Farm Rd. 143 Springfield MO 65803 (417)833-1849  

Joseph Woodiel 27 Taylor Lane Fair Grove MO 65648 417.839.4045 jsphwood@sbcglobal.net 

Walter Elliott 105 East Main Tushka OK 74525 580.889.6769  

Richard Pugh, Sr. 131 West Mt. Carmel Road Caney OK 74533 580.889.2058  

Melissa Reid 12430 Grimes Road Beggs OK 74421 918.697.2042 sales@medicinecreekboergoats.com 

Wesley Wyche RR 3 Box 189A Cleveland OK  74020 (918)760-2276 wes@cimarronvalleyfarms.com  

Paul and 
Barbara 

Ambuhl 1145 W FM 78 Marion  TX 78124 210.467.8442 tinkersagain@gmail.com 

Nancy Ginn 7440 Kamas Road Brenham TX 77833-
1996 

979-830-5010 dnbgion@netzero.com 

Leslie Gonzales PO Box 3025 Wichita Falls TX 76301-
0025 

  

39904 Howington/H and H 
Poultry 

PO Box 1432 Burnet TX 78611 512.755.5056 handhpoultry@aol.com 

Janet Hyder 8875 Green Valley Road Marion TX 78124 828.606.4471 jhyder1022@yahoo.com 

James McGuffey 300 South Bowen Road Arlington TX 76013 817.401.3936 alamodoor@sbcglobal.net 

Emmanuel Morales 147 Bobby Lane Port Lavaca TX 77979 361.489.9403 ahimekel@msn.com 

Paul & Angela Smith                    2257 CR 224 Gainesville TX 76240 (940)668-0719  sw_psmith@southwestinfo.net 

Stan and Patty Wolf Family 1005 Florence Place Roanoke TX 76262 817.379.6280 spggwolf@msn.com 

South East 
District 

       

John Tant/Black Creek 
Poultry 

44 County Road 5 Collinsville AL 35961 256.438.0123 BCP44@Live.com 

Caleb Greene 4450 NE 142nd Place Anthony FL 32617 352.595.7119 tanya.harris8877@yahoo.com 

James Jackson 8491 Springhill Road Tallahassee FL 32305-
8022 

(850)510-4545  

Juanita Owens 5801 Jesse Allen Road Milton FL 32570 850.623.1301 cedarpondfarm@bellsouth.net 

Larry Garner 788 Red Belt Chickamauga GA 30707 (706)375-7823 
(423)421-9884 

lrgarner788@charter.net 

Anthony Garner 348 Earl Garner Drive Ringgold GA 30736 (706)375-9493 agarner5567@yahoo.com 

Johnny Parks                         2907 Westwood Trail Gainesville GA 30506 (770)983-3208  parks_johnny@bellsouth.net 

Dennis Robinson/Grassmere 
Farm 

114 Bourbon Hills Drive Paris KY 40361 859.983.1890 dr@grassmere-ky.com 

Robert Bryson 3739 Branding Iron Drive Gastonia NC 28052 704.853.8104  

Bradley Fox 30 Foxfire Drive Taylorville NC 28681 828.635.0067  

John  Marshall 8743 S. NC Highway 150 Linwood NC 27299 (336)752-2886 JSFarm@ptmc.net 

Jim Phillips 152 High Rhyne Road Dallas NC 28034 (704)922-7321 NCPhillips1@gmail.com 

Christina Teague 400 Fall Creek Church Road Bennett NC 27208 336.581.3703 sweetannie245@hotmail.com 

Tim Boozer 191 J. Edwin Boozer Drive Prosperity SC 29127-
7579 

(803)364-4231 tim.boozer@yahoo.com 

Linda Lizotte 
and Jeffrey 

Kendall 2940 Coolers Dairy Road Round O SC 29474 `843.538.6844 JKcatawhompus@gmail.com 

Barbara Campbell 392 Whitaker Hollow Rd Lake City TN 37769 (865)494-0876 BlueEggAcres@comcast.net 

Dick Dickerson 6538 Hwy 431 North Springfield TN 37172 615-384-9100 DickDickerson100@aol.com 

Tina Dinkins 309 Rogers Ridge Road Kingston TN 37763 (865)376-4646 tdinkins@hughes.net 

Ann Lewis 977 Faye Creek Road, d Wertrace TN 37183 (931)205-7220 Lewis977@united.net  

Adam Loeffel 4297 Greenmount Memphis TN 38122 901-550-3478 ALoeffel1@yahoo.com 

Jennifer Wolkonowski 1000 Windrush Road Mount Juliet TN 37122 615.351.4745 caergwent@hotmail.com 

Amanda Harper 11424 Boydton Blank Road Dinwiddie VA 23841 804.731.7544 titansrunfarm@comcast.net 

Ben Powell 955 Quail Run Quay Virginia Beach VA 23452 757.340.2772  

McKenzie Robey 7124 Cabin Branch Road Marshall VA 20115 (540)364-4038 jrobey@basicisp.net;kenzie123@rocketmail.com 
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Keith Rorrer 2831 Moores Mill Road Spencer VA 24165-
3257 

(276)957-1545 KWrorrer@sitestar.net 

Western 
District 

       

Kim Bebb 25402 South 156th Street Gilbert AZ 85298 (480)813-6900 sunnyskyranch@gmail.com 

Chester Thompson 18203 West Peakview Road Surprise AZ 85387-
6333 

623.229.3842 chstrthmpsn@yahoo.com 

Jim  Adkins PO Box 3067 Sonora CA 95370-
3067 

(209)890-5326 centre4poultry@aol.com 

Don Cable 6442 Chestnut Orangevale CA 95662 (916)988-3709 nankinguy@comcast.net 

Joyce Davis 11303 Norht Hwy 99 #1 Lodi CA 95240 209.570.6430 Joyce@brugz.net 

Darryl Disanto, Sr. 2682 Reservoir Drive Norco CA 92860-
2328 

909.240.1229 dardi1@msn.com 

JoLynn Ignatovich 11621 Mountain View Road Tracy CA 95376 209.833.9410 rainbowsholiday@att.net 

Daniel Osborn Family 17105 Garjan Lane Ramona CA 92065 (760)787-0282 KristinlOsborn@yahoo.com 

Lyne Peterson 1675 Elverta Rd Elverta CA 95626 (916)383-0000 Lyne@bryngyld.com 

Chicken Riddle 
C/O Brian 
&Bridget 

Riddle Family 3030 Orestimba Newman CA 95360 (209)485-1413 sandydove@netvelocite.net  

Katelyn Riley 31349 Orange Street Shafter CA 93263 (661)746-2324 latelyleeila@yahoo.com 

Tina Smith 4746 Zinfandel Drive Chico CA 95928 530.966.3702 tfpets@nvwisp.com or 
zinfandel_family@yahoo.com 

Robin and Greg Taber 1869 Fairview Avenue Riverside CA 92506 (951)784-4398 RSTGLTLJTPCT@charter.net 

Kim Vansteenwyk 2691 Riding Ring Road Norco CA 92860 909.533.7667 kevan37hotmail.com 

Barry Arthur Litwin 40720 County Road 15 Fort Collins CO 80524-
9012 

 barrylitwin@gmail.com 

Cara Smith 33016 CR W,  Hillrose CO 80733 (970)847-3614 zelda73@msn.com 

Philip Urrutia 541 E 100 S Jerome ID 83338-
5655 

(208)324-2377 
x208 

philu@idahomonks.org 

Susie Winder PO Box 223 Caldwell ID 83606 (208)989-3738 susie@lifeisbutadream.us 

Jeannette Frank                        169 Cove Lane Great Falls MT 59404-
6124 

(406)761-5853 J9395@netzero.net  

Koralyn Kibbee   9069 Wooden Shoe Manhattan MT 59741 (406)284-6978                        LarryManhattan@aol.com 

Morgan Zandonella 225 Shetland Circle Reno NV 89508 (775)969-3644 shetlandzandonella@yahoo.com 

Jerry Irvine 18810 Cornett Road Brookings OR 97415   

Gary and Lisa Cree PO Box 148 Seabeck  WA 98380 (360)830-2732 creefarm@peoplepc.com   

Ramona Iwan PO Box 298  Reardan WA 99029 (509)244-6991 r.iwan@worldnet.att.net 

Don Putvin 6612 East Agate Road Shelton WA 98584 360.229.3028 donput@hctc.com 

Jean Ribbeck PO Box 461 Newman Lake WA 99025 (509)226-3833 rribbeck@sprynet.com  

Royce and 
Cynthia 

Van Blaricome 10715 149th Avenue NE Granite Falls WA  98252-
9212 

(360)691-6261 TAILFEATHERZ1@msn.com 
CAJW@hotmail.com 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

A Note from a Member, Koralyn Kibbee, Manhattan, MT 

 Hi ABC Members!  
 
I wanted to let you all know that I’m still around! When health issues hit a person things 
sure change! Our extreme weather conditions haven’t helped. I kept very busy with a 
large flower garden this year. Larry did the veggies. I also completely cleaned and 
painted an old coop. Now it is all nice for Polish. My large fowl buff are moved “in” for the 
winter where they will be warm, dry, and have lights. Hoping the old ladies will lay. I got 
these from Jerry De Smidt and they are very nice birds. My blue wheaten are nearly a 
thing of the past. I need new stock and to start with a new line again. I’ve had 
Ameraucana for so long it is hard to let go! 
 
Good luck to everyone and I hope to meet up again down the road! 
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Upcoming Ameraucana Breeders Club Meets 

 December 5-6, 2009 
Special Meet, requested by Lori Waters 
Indiana Poultry Breeders Association 
Connersville, IN 
Contact: 
David Wulff, 765-825-0621 
943 North My Lane 
Connersville, IN 47331 
 
December 12-13, 2009 
South Central District Meet, placed by Paul Smith 
Oklahoma State Poultry Show, Shawnee, OK 
Contact: 
Steve Jones, ghia4me@sprynet.com, (972)636-9093 
 
January 16-17, 2010 
Massachusetts State Meet, requested by Ann Horsman 
Northeastern Poultry Congress 
West Springfield, MA 
Contact: 
Edie Rochette, Tallchicken@yahoo.com, (860) 345-2048 
PO BOX 178 
Haddam, CT. 06438-1248 
http://www.poultrycongress.com/ 
 
January 30-31, 2010 
Western District Meet, placed by Connie “Jean” Ribbeck 
Pacific Poultry Breeders Association Winter Show  
Stockton, CA 
Contact: 
Chris Tamyo, csbantams@gmail.com, (916) 508-5550 
 
February 27, 2010 
Arizona State Meet, requested by Kim Bebb 
Arizona Poultry Organization 
Casa Grande, AZ 
Contact: 
Lacy Greer, LVGREER@AZPoultry.com 
http://azpoultryorg.webs.com/clubnews.htm, (602)809-0255 
 
March 20, 2010 
Special Meet, requested by Connie “Jean” Ribbeck 
Cascade Spring Show, Evergreen State Fairgrounds, 
Monroe, WA 
Contact: 
Pam Lyng 
PO Box 1044   
Lynden, WA 98264 

March 27, 2010 
Special Meet, requested by Patty Pickard 
Southeast Ohio Poultry Breeders Association Show, Marietta, OH 
Contact:  
Jeff Oxley, (740) 593-6537 
9670 Oxley Road 
Athens, OH  45701  
http://seohiopoultrybreeders.org 
 
April 17, 2010 
Washington State Meet, requested by Connie “Jean” 
Ribbeck 
Pacific Northwest Poultry Association, Stevenson, WA  
Contact: 
Kathy Giberson  
pnpa2005@msn.com, (360)687-4532  
 
April 17, 2010 
Special Meet, requested by Michael Muenks 
Missouri State Poultry Association Spring Double Show, 
Meet 1 
Sedalia, MO 
Contact: 
Bernita Miller, bmiller@iland.net 
 
April 17, 2010 
Special Meet, requested by Michael Muenks 
Missouri State Poultry Association Spring Double Show, 
Meet 2 
Sedalia, MO 
Contact: 
Bernita Miller, bmiller@iland.net 
 
May 1, 2010 
Montana State Meet, requested by Connie “Jean” Ribbeck 
Rocky Mountain Poultry Association, Hamilton, MT 
Fairgrounds, Meet 1 
Contact:  
Jamie Rensmon, (406)443-4347, rensmon@bresnan.net 
3785 Traufer Ave  
Helena, MT 59602 
 
May 1, 2010 
Special Meet, requested by Connie “Jean” Ribbeck 
Rocky Mountain Poultry Association, Hamilton, MT 
Fairgrounds, Meet 2 
Contact:  
Jamie Rensmon, (406)443-4347, rensmon@bresnan.net 
3785 Traufer Ave  
Helena, MT 59602  
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Upcoming Ameraucana Breeders Club Meets 

 June 5, 2010 
Special Meet, requested by Mike Gilbert 
Badger Poultry Show, Richland Center, WI 
Contact: 
Ruth Lefeber, dottestuff@yahoo.com, (608)725-2179 
8648 Irish Ridge Road 
Cassville, WI 53806 
 
June 12, 2010 
Special Meet, requested by Patty Pickard 
Buckeye Fancy Feathers, Canfield, OH 
Contact:  
Rhonda Simmons, rjos@comcast.net, (330)426-6870 
 
September 2010 
Special Meet, requested by Connie Jean Ribbeck 
Spokane County Fair, Spokane, WA 
Contact: 
Tony Albritton, (509)465-9405 
 
September 11-12, 2009 
Illinois State Meet, requested by Jerry De Smidt 
Illini Poultry Show, Belvidere, IL 
Contact:  
Ruth Van Fleet 
18763 Grade School Rd 
Caldonia IL 61011 
815-765-2952 
 
September 25-26, 2010 
Wisconsin State Meet, Requested by Michael Gilbert 
Wisconsin International, Portage, WI 
Contact:  
Tara Kindschi 
E 7014 Co Hwy P.F.  
Loganville, Wisconsin 
1608-727-2720 
ridge@ merr.com 
 
October 2-3 
Ohio State Meet, requested by Patty Pickard 
Southern Ohio Poultry Association Fall Show, Scioto County 
Fairgrounds, Lucasville, OH 
Contact:  
David Adkins, (740)259-2852 
1988 Cook Road 
Lucasville, OH, 45648-9006 
 

October 9-10, 2010 
North Central District Meet, placed by Jerry De Smidt 
Michigan Poultry Fanciers – Frankenmuth Fowl Fest, 
Frankenmuth, MI  
Contact:  
John W. Blehm, John@FowlFest.org, (989)777-1234 
 
October 2010 
Special Meet, requested by Connie Jean Ribbeck 
Big Sky Poultry Expo, Great Falls, MT 
Contact: 
Sharon Eliasson, eliasson@midrivers.com, (406)323-1655 
 
October 16, 2010 
Missouri State Meet, requested by Michael Muenks 
Missouri State Poultry Association Fall Double Show, Meet 1 
Sedalia, MO 
Contact: 
Bernita Miller, bmiller@iland.net 
 
October 16, 2010 
Special Meet, requested by Michael Muenks 
Missouri State Poultry Association Fall Double Show, Meet 2 
Sedalia, MO 
Contact: 
Bernita Miller, bmiller@iland.net 
 
October 23, 2010 
National Meet, placed by Barbara Campbell 
Bluegrass Poultry Association, Lakeview Park, Frankfort, KY 
Contact: 
www.bluegrasspoultry.com 
 
November 27-28, 2010 
Iowa State Meet, requested by Jerry DeSmidt 
Eastern Iowa Poultry Show 
Iowa City, IA 
Contact: 
Phil Shank, 319-646-2011, pbshank@netins.net 
 

 
Caleb Pickard and Michael Muenks 
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2009 National Meet, Michael Muenks 

 I would like to express deep gratitude  to all the generous members who made donations 
toward the awards for the 2009 National Meet: Generous donations for awards from: John 
Blehm, Barbara Campbell, Jerry De Smidt, John and Ann Foley, Michael Gilbert, Harold 
Knapp, Michael Muenks, Jeff and Patty Pickard, Jean Ribbeck, Paul Smith, and Lori Waters. 
 
The silent auction to support awards for the 2010 National meet was a success netting 
$129.00. Thank you to Harold Knapp, Neil and Donna Townsend, and Jeff and Patty 
Pickard for their donations toward the silent auction. Hopefully, I haven’t missed anyone! If I 
did, please let me know so that I can amend my notes from the meet.  
 
The following are the results of the 2009 National Meet: 
 
88 large fowl were shown, Judged by Matt Lahmon 
BB, BV black H by Anne Foley – out of 43, Reserve Champion Ameraucana 
RV black K by Rick Straight 
RV, BV blue C by Jerry De Smidt – out of 10 
RV blue H by Jerry De Smidt 
BV blue wheaten P by Robert Sando – out of 1 
BV brown red P by Michael Gilbert – out of 2 
RV brown red P by Michael Gilbert 
BV buff H by Jenson Pierson – out of 4 
RV buff C by Jerry De Smidt 
BV silver C by Jim Fegan – out of 8 
RV silver H by Jim Fegan 
BV wheaten P by John Blehm – out of 3 
RV wheaten K by Larry Clionsky 
BV white P by Jerry De Smidt – out of 11 
RV white K by Jerry De Smidt 
BV AOV splash H by Jerry De Smidt – out of 6 
RV AOV lavender K by John Blehm 
 
114 bantams were shown, Judged by Matt Lahmon 
BV black P by Jim Fegan – out of 20 
RV black K by Caleb and Nicole Pickard 
BV blue H by Jerry De Smidt – out of 8 
RV blue H by Michael Muenks 
BB, BV blue wheaten H by Jerry De Smidt – out of 7, Champion Ameraucana 
RV blue wheaten P by Robert Sando 
BV brown red H by Michael Gilbert – out of 11 
RV brown red P by Michael Gilbert 
BV buff H by Michael Gilbert – out of 4 
RV buff K by Michael Gilbert 
BV silver K by Jim Fegan – out of 12 
RV silver P by Jim Fegan  
RB, BV wheaten K by Michael Gilbert – out of 18 
RV wheaten P by Michael Gilbert 
BV white P by Robert Walchak – out of 17 
RV white K by Robert Walchak 
BV AOV lavender – Robert Rennolet – out of 17 
RV AOV splash – by Michael Muenks 

Bob Walchak’s BV white 
Bantam Pullet 

 

 
Caleb and Nicole Pickard’s 
RV black bantam cockerel 

 

 
Michael Gilbert’s BV brown 

red bantam hen 
 
 
 

Black, Blue and Splash 
day old chicks March 1-

May 24, 2010. 
 

Wheaten, Blue Wheaten 
and Splash Wheaten 

pairs and trios in the fall. 
 

Paul & Angela Smith 
sw_psmith@swmail.net 
940-668-0719 evenings 
940-768-8405 mobile 

 

 
Large Fowl  

 
Bantam 



 

 

Ameraucana Bulletin Page 15 of 16 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Arne Schmidt Memorial Traveling Plaque – Anne and John Foley, BV LF black 
Best Display LF or Bantam – Jerry De Smidt 
Best Trio LF or Bantam – Jerry De Smidt’s LF white 
Best Trio Bantam – Jim Fegan’s silver 
 
17 large fowl were shown in the Junior Show 
RB, BV black H by James Kataro, II – out of 8 
RV black H by George and Anthony Heitger 
BV blue H by James Kataro, II – out of 1 
BB, BV buff K by Jenson Pierson – out of 4 
RV buff C by Jenson Pierson 
 
6 bantam were shown in the Junior Show 
BV black P by Becca, Caleb, and Nicole Pickard – out of 1 
RB, BV buff C by Becca, Caleb, and Nicole Pickard – out of 1 
BB, BV wheaten H by Becca, Caleb, and Nicole Pickard – out of 2 
RV wheaten C by Becca, Caleb, and Nicole Pickard 
BV AOV lavender P by Becca, Caleb, and Nicole Pickard – out of 2 
RV AOV lavender P by Becca, Caleb, and Nicole Pickard 
 
Best Bantam Hen Eggs – Nicole Pickard 
Reserve Bantam Hen Eggs – Bob Walchak 
Best Bantam Pullet Eggs – Bob Walchak 
Reserve Bantam Pullet Eggs – Jerry De Smidt 
Best Large Fowl Hen Eggs – Jenson Pierson 
Reserve Large Fowl Hen Eggs – Jerry De Smidt 
Best Large Fowl Pullet Eggs – Jerry De Smidt 
Reserve Large Fowl Pullet Eggs – Larry Clionsky 
 

 
 
 
 

2009 National Meet Group Picture 

 
 
Back Row: Robert Martell, Neil Townsend, Rob Sando, John Blehm, Harold Knapp, Dick 
Wigfield, Rick Straight 
Second Row: Jean Ribbeck, Anne Foley, Donna Townsend, Larry Clionsky, Robert 
Rennolet Patty Pickard, Jim Fegan, Dennis Robinson 
Front Row: John Foley, Kim Bebb, Michael Gilbert, Jerry De Smidt, Jenson Pierson, Caleb 
Pickard, David Blehm, Michael Muenks 
 

 

 
Jean Ribbeck and Michael Muenks Judging Eggs 

 

 
James Kataro II receiving his awards 

 

 
Harold Knapp and Jenson Pierson 

 

 
Harold Knapp and Jim Fegan 
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Welcome to our 
New Members! 
 
Henry Cammack, MD 
 
Paula Cosentino, MO 
 
Bradley Fox, NC 
 
Ann Horsman, VT 
 
Tom Kernan, NJ 
 
Bob Lyons, MA 
 
Robert Martell, PA 
 
Debbie Mock, PA 
 
Juanita Owens, FL 
 
Don Putvin, WA 
 
April Shaw, AZ 
 
 
 

President, John Blehm 
4599 Lange Road, Birch Run, MI 48415 john@ameraucana.org (989)777-1234 
Secretary/Treasurer, Michael Muenks 
33878 Hwy 87, California, MO 65018-3911 michael@bantamhill.com (573)796-3999 
Director-North Central, Jerry De Smidt 
N912 Hill Road, Pulaski, WI  54162 jwoodhaven@aol.com (920)833-9772 
Director-Northeast, Harold Knapp 
5299 Jerico Rd, East Bethany, NY 14054 knapp@2ki.net  (585)343-0408 
Director-South Central, Paul Smith 
2175 CR 224, Gainesville, TX 76240 sw_psmith@swmail.com (940)668-0719 
Director-Southeast, Barbara Campbell 
392 Whitaker Hollow Road, Lake City, TN 37769 BlueEggAcres@comcast.net (865)494-0876 
Director-West, Connie “Jean” Ribbeck 
PO Box 461, Newman Lake, WA 99025 rribbeck@sprynet.com (509-226-3833) 
 

Ameraucana Breeders Club Board of Directors 

 
         Champion Ameraucana by Jerry De Smidt               Harold Knapp and Jerry De Smidt 

 

 
        Harold Knapp and Anne Foley Harold Knapp and Rick Straight        Harold Knapp and Rob Sando 
 
 

 


